Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for June 3, 2009


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

June 3, 2009
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The June 3, 2009 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Kim McGrath.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Kim McGrath, Chair
Robert Yanos, Vice Chair 

Scott Stepp

Paul Weller (arrived at 7:08PM)

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt (arrived at 7:15PM)
Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

ANNOUNCEMENTS  EDAC meeting for June has been cancelled. The 422 corridor meetings will be held on June 23 and 24. BCTV will have a pandemic call in program on June 9. 

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
MINUTES  

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve the minutes of May 20, 2009. Motion passed 3-0. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mr. Stepp, to approve the following disbursements:


$  57,211.85 General Fund




$  15,419.35 Sewer Fund

$    4,455.71 Traffic Impact Fund

$    7,019.71 Liquid Fuels 

$  84,106.62 Total  

      
Motion passed 3-0. 

Mr. Stepp  moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the release of the donation to the library.  Motion passed 3-0. 

PLANNING COMMISSION

Reaffirmation of Reading Hospital Plan   Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve Resolution 09-19 reaffirming the approval of Reading Hospital’s final land development plan. Motion passed 4-0. 
Escrow Release – Glenwood Estates   Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the escrow release per LTL’s letter of May 29, 2009. Motion passed 4-0. 
CODE ENFORCEMENT  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to proceed with enforcement for violations at 92 Tollgate Rd., 36 Pennsylvania Ave. and 422 and Monocacy Hill Rd. and provide a 5 to 10 day grace period if applicable. Motion passed 4-0.  The property owner on Boyertown Pike was issued a stop work order to cease altering the drainage system by installing pipe without a permit. The Conservation District has required him to get a permit or restore the area to its original condition.  The Manager stated the property owner will be required to have an E & S plan in order to alter the recorded plan’s drainage pattern, and the other property owners will have to give their permission as part of the process if their property is affected. Mrs. McGrath asked about the RV parked in the residential neighborhood. Mr. Lyon stated that the zoning ordinance only allows for vehicles of that nature to be parked on a public street for 48 hours. Mr. Yanos asked the Chief about backing up onto a public street. The Chief explained that the car must yield to oncoming traffic. Terry Jones asked about the tall grass on a property on Worman Road. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Boland explained that the Berks County Purchasing Coop has hired American PowerNet to prepare specifications for bidding electricity. The Township needs to adopt two resolutions: one to join with the Berks County Purchasing Coop to purchase electricity and another to appoint a designate and a backup to execute the contract with the supplier. Mr. Lyon stated that American PowerNet is looking for a three year commitment with perhaps a year or two extension. The Coop will require three valid bids before the award will be made. American PowerNet will identify the validity of the bidders, according to Mr. Boland. 
NEW BUSINESS

Peter Jones House Grant Extension    Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the execution of the extension. Mr. Yanos spoke against the extension. He stated he didn’t see the significance of the structure and in light of the economy felt it would be an ongoing unnecessary cost. Mr. Stepp stated the building was architecturally significant and it was going to a credible institution. Mr. Weller was concerned about Amity Township’s name on the grant and that the Township would be responsible for the closeout of the grant.  Motion passed 3-1. Mr. Yanos opposed. 
Open Records and Records Retention Training  Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve the training at a cost of $35. Motion passed 4-0.

Seasonal Requirements Bid Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the advertising for seasonal requirements for 2009-2010. Motion passed 4-0.

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager 

Mr. Lyon  reported that the Hill Road pump has been installed and working. The Recreation Board has requested a water fountain on the outside of the new restrooms at Lake Drive Park. In addition there is a water leak in the line running to the pavilion. Mr. Yanos stated that the pavilion restrooms were supposed to be closed when the new ones were built. Mr. Lyon stated that the options were to shut off the water permanently or install a new line. It was the consensus of the Board to shut off the water permanently. 
Mr. Lyon presented a cursory analysis of the budget to date for the Board’s review. Additionally, he read a letter from the CPA stating there were sufficient surplus funds in the sewer operating account that anything over $1 million could be transferred to the capital improvements fund (09). Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the transfer. Motion passed 4-0. 

Mr. Lyon presented staff’s street improvements project. Repairs were recommended for Maplewood between 422 East and Westbound, and Briarwood from Maplewood to Nicholson. Other recommendations included crack sealing in other areas and storm sewer improvements on Hillview Road. Mr. Yanos stated he would rather spend the money on additional crack sealing. 

Mr. Lyon reported he had formally objected to PAAW’s request for rate increase with the PUC. 
Mrs. McGrath thanked the Manager for all his work on the Leaf Creek Trail. 

Chief of Police  

Chief Shuebrook reported that he had attended the DARE graduation. He reported that 35 applications had been received and that testing will occur on June 20th. The Chief presented his policies to the Board and the Solicitor for review and approval. He reported that the ENRADD will be delivered on June 24th. 
Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve Firearms training for Officer High at a cost of $560. Motion passed 4-0. 

The Chief asked Mr. Boland to clarify whether the Township has an ordinance addressing parking the wrong direction on a public street, and to clarify the procedure if an outside contractor wanted to hire an off duty police officer for a temporary assignment. 

Supervisors

Mr. Stepp asked if the brush along River Bridge Road could be trimmed. Mrs. McGrath asked about which bridge was being repaired in Monocacy. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Terry Jones offered his property to test the ENRADD. He asked about taking leachate from the Earl Township landfill. The Manager stated he will asked the Delaware County Solid Waste Authority to pay for engineering and review fees and to go to the DEP to help the Township adjust their permit. He was awaiting their response. 
ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:11PM on motion by Mr. Stepp, seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed. 







Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

